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Special Envoy Djinnit confers with President Kabila and encourages 
ongoing efforts by regional leaders aimed at stabilizing the Great 
Lakes region. 
 
20 December 2014 - The Special Envoy of the Secretary-General for the 
Great Lakes region, Mr. Said Djinnit, visited Kinshasa from 19-20 
December and met with the President of the Republic of the Democratic 
Republic of Congo, H.E Mr. Joseph Kabila Kabange. 
 
They reviewed the ongoing efforts to eradicate the armed groups that are 
committing acts of violence and serious violations of human rights in 
eastern Congo. In this regard, they discussed the issue of the FDLR on 
the eve of the 2 January deadline set by the regional leaders and 
endorsed by the United Nations Security Council for their voluntary 
disarmament. The decision provided for the military option in case of 
the FDLR non compliance with the deadline. 
 
The Special Envoy reiterated his strong condemnation of the horrific 
acts committed against innocent civilians in the area of Beni that have 
been attributed to the ADF, and welcomed the collaboration between the 
FARDC and MONUSCO aimed at restoring stability in that area. The 
President and the Special Envoy shared views on the ongoing efforts to 
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repatriate the former M23 combatants from Uganda and Rwanda within 
the framework of the implementation of the Nairobi Declarations. 
 
Special Envoy Djinnit seized the opportunity to encourage initiatives by 
the leaders of the Great Lakes region to promote confidence, cooperation 
and development. In this regard, he encouraged President Kabila and the 
other concerned leaders in their efforts to revitalise the CEPGL. 
 
President Kabila and Special Envoy Djinnit further exchanged on the 
issue of the illegal exploitation of natural resources which is fuelling 
conflict and perpetuating instability in the region. "We ought to take 
initiatives aimed at dealing comprehensively with what has been an 
important funding source for illegal armed groups, and encourage the 
legal and responsible exploitation of natural resources in a manner they 
can contribute and support the economic and social transformation of the 
region and benefit its people" Special Envoy Djinnit stated. 
 
They also evoked the ongoing preparations for the convening of the next 
meeting of the Regional Oversight Mechanism (ROM) at the level of the 
Heads of State, scheduled to be held in Addis Ababa in the margins of 
the AU Summit in January. The ROM is expected to review progress in 
the implementation of the commitments of the signatory parties under 
the Peace Security and Cooperation Framework, adopted in Addis 
Ababa on 24 February 2013. 


